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Planning and Development Services Division  

Public Hearing Summary Report  
 

P.Z. 08-2013 16889 Chesterfield Airport Rd.:  A request for a zoning map amendment from  
“M-3” Planned Industrial District to “PC” Planned Commercial District for 0.709 acres located on the 
north side of Chesterfield Airport Rd., approximately 1,000 feet east of Chesterfield Commons Dr. 
(17T230189). 
 

Summary 
Chesterfield Covenant Group, LLC has submitted a request for a zoning map amendment to rezone a 
vacant parcel from “M-3” to “PC” for a proposed commercial office building.  The City of Chesterfield 
Land Use Plan indicates this parcel is within the Mixed Commercial Use area (Retail, Low Density 
Office and Limited Office/Warehouse Facilities).  Requested uses proposed by the applicant include;  Commercial Service Facility  Coffee Shop  Office, Dental  Office, General   Professional and Technical Service Facility  Restaurant, Take Out  Retail Sales Establishment, Neighborhood. 
 

A Preliminary Plan has been submitted associated with the request to rezone to the “PC” District.  A 
one-story building is proposed which will have parking in the rear.  Access to the site exists at the 
signalized entrance of Chesterfield Airport Rd. and Chesterfield Commons East Dr.  The existing 
access drive wraps around this site and provides shared access to the Kemp Auto Museum (west).   
 

A thirty (30) foot landscape buffer is required along the I-64 and Chesterfield Airport Rd. frontage.  The 
applicant has requested an exception for the buffer requirement along the rear of the property due to 
the existing access road and to place additional parking off this access strip.  The Preliminary Plan 
identifies the requested exception to allow an eleven (11) foot buffer in lieu of the required thirty (30) 
foot buffer.   
 

A public hearing further addressing the request will be held at the May 13, 2013, City of Chesterfield 
Planning Commission meeting.  Attached, please find a copy of the Public Hearing Notice.   
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

 
John Boyer 
Senior Planner 
 

Attachments 
1. Public Hearing Notice 
2. Project narrative 
3. Preliminary Plan  

 
cc: Aimee Nassif, Planning and Development Services Director 
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